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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, 9th October  2006

Headed Item No. 4(f)(i)
Report of Arts, Culture, An Gaeilge, Education & Libraries

Strategic Policy Committee

Held on 28th September 2006 in the Council Chamber

Attendance

Members                     


Officials
Cllr M Ardagh


P Smith, Director of Community Services

Cllr G Cullen                                  B. Coman, Senior Executive Officer

Cllr C Keane



N Gaynor Arts Assistant
Cllr J Neville                                  C Orr, Public Art Coordinator
Cllr S O’Connor


O Scannell, Arts Officer

 B O Gabhin                   



J Fay                                              
APOLOGIES
Cllr J. Hannon 

Cllr G O’Connell

Cllr J Lahart
As An Cathaoirleach Cllr. J. Hannon was unable to attend Proposed by Cllr J. Neville Seconded by Cllr G Cullen and agreed that Cllr M Ardagh preside as Cathaoirleach for the meeting.

1. Minutes of meeting of 25th May 2006 – Proposed by Cllr J. Neville and seconded by Cllr. S. O’Connor and agreed.

2. Matters Arising – Agreed that any matters arising were on agenda for the meeting.
3. Farmers Market - Update
An update report on progress was given by B. Coman to the meeting and outlined difficulties regarding recruitment of a Manager of the Market.

Other avenues are currently being pursued and the members will be kept informed of developments. 
4. Arts Centre update
A report on progress in relation to this report was given to the meeting.
Shortlisting under way and should be completed within the next couple of weeks.

5. Draft Youths Arts Policy 
O Scannell Arts Officer presented the report which was circulated. The Members welcomed the presentation.


Following a debate to which Cllrs J. Neville, S. O’Connor, M. Ardagh contributed the report was noted.
Also noted the positive effect that the policy can potentially have in providing an alternative to those involved in ASB.

http://intranet/cmas/documents/93270_Youth%20Arts%20Presentation.ppt
6. Appointments to In Context 3 Per Cent for Art Programme
A report was circulated and presented to the meeting by C. Orr on recent appointments. It was announced that the official launch would be on 6th December 2006.
Following debate to which Cllrs J Neville, C. Keane, M Ardagh, and G Cullen and J Fay contributed the Members welcomed the presentation and noted the report.

7. Rapid Development Officers
A report on these recent appointments was circulated and presented to the meeting by O. Scannell, Arts Officer – Tallaght and North Clondalkin. It is a two year programme and O. Scannell outlined details of the youth project programme they will be involved in. Agreed that the project will aid combating ASB in these areas.
Following discussion to which Cllrs J. Neville and C. Keane contributed to the report was noted.

 8. SDCC Artist Bursary Awards 2006
O. Scannell, Arts Officer presented a report indicating the recipients of the 2006 Bursary Awards as circulated. In particular specific mention was made on the new awards :– 
Certificate in Youth Arts – as certified by NUI Maynooth and 

Project Award in Amateur, Voluntary and Community Arts.

Following debate to which Cllrs M Ardagh and C Keane and J Fay contributed the report was noted 

The meeting then ended at 7pm
